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October 23, 2014 
 
 
 
ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 
 
 

Circular Letter No. 14-1661 
 
 
RE: Analytic Report Resource on the Web (ARROW) 
 
 
The MWCIA is pleased to announce the release of an enhancement to the ARROW product on 
our website.  ARROW (formerly known as the Actuarial Report Resource on the Web) has been 
enhanced to include two new features: 
 

1. Average Experience Modification 
Queries were developed to provide access to experience modification data for the three 
most recent completed experience rating years.  Like the other queries available, the data 
can be further grouped by governing code or industry group, expected loss ranges, and 
region within the state of Minnesota. 
 

2. Part/Nature/Cause of Injury Criteria 
The Custom Historical Triangles option has been enhanced to allow queries based on the 
part/nature/cause of injuries.   
 

The ARROW acronym has been retooled to remove possible misconceptions that the resource is 
a product accessible to actuaries only.  ARROW’s robust query options will benefit underwriters, 
agents, actuaries and other insurance professionals interested in mining Minnesota classification 
and experience rating data.  We encourage everyone to explore ARROW to see its capabilities.  
ARROW can be found on our website at http://www.mwcia.org/arrow/Pages/Arrow.aspx.   
 
Remember, ARROW allows our membership to perform queries against their own statistical plan 
data as well as comparative statewide data.  Member carriers, please contact your Web 
Membership Group Administrator to provide you with access to carrier specific queries. 
 
Please direct any questions you may have concerning ARROW to MWCIA’s Actuarial staff at 
952.897.1737 (Option 3) or via email at actuarial@mwcia.org. 
 


